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“Hope is being able to see there is light despite all the darkness – Desmond Tutu” 
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Headteacher’s Message


I was very lucky to experience a musical concert on Monday evening that I will never forget. I’m sure our Young Voices feel the same. As part of a choir made up of 5,173 children, they made Adel St John and the parents that attended, feel very proud. Such was the popularity to join in the concert at Sheffield Arena that Miss White had to pick names out of a hat. Those lucky choir members spent a tiring day rehearsing on Monday and then joined in the huge concert itself on the evening. Thank you so much to Miss White and Miss Smith who accompanied the children. 
The winter has finally arrived in Adel. I know some people were slightly concerned that it may be slippery outside. We always check the playground just before playtime and Francis does clear as much as he can. Our general rule is that the children go outside whenever possible. If, however, we feel that it is unsafe we will cancel playtime.[image: image5.wmf] Can I also remind you to refer to our snow policy (on our website if you need a reminder) if the weather should turn worse next week.
Jane Hainsworth, Headteacher
	  Attendance and Minutes Late Report
Reception

Year 1

Year 2

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6

Attendance

(5th September – 6th January 2017)
98.3%

97.79%

98.27%

97.66%

97.26%

95.12%

97.66%

Minutes Late

(2nd – 6th January 2017)

0

2

0

0

2

0

0
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BRONZE 250 Stampers Achieved
Navraj- Year 4

James C – Year 4

Ariana – Year 4
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School Meals 2016
School meals are £2.05 per day, £10.25 per week for pupils in Years 3, 4 5 and 6. Parents paying weekly should always 
send dinner money in each Monday morning. Cheques should be made payable to Leeds City Council. Thank you.
Anyone wanting to change from school meals to packed lunch and vice versa, the office requires a half terms notice. 
	Spring Term 1
	Spring Term 2
	Summer Term 1
	Summer Term 2

	4th Jan-10th Feb
	20th Feb-31st March
	18th Apr-28th Apr

2nd May-26th May
	5th June-26th July

	£57.40
	£61.50
	£57.40
	£77.90


  Golden Book Tuesday 10 January 2017 – this week’s Golden Stars!

	Reception Staff Vote
	Noah and Ishaan for fantastic progress in both their reading and writing last half term. Keep up the great work boys!

	Year 1 Staff Vote
	Max W for excellent learning about suffixes.

	Year 1 Pupil Vote
	Thomas for his fantastic learning log.

	Year 2 Staff Vote
	Ellis and Salahuddin for the fantastic start they’ve made to the new year at a new school.

	Year 2 Pupil Vote
	Rio for being a kind and considerate friend in the playground.

	Year 3 Staff Vote
	Ayman for his excellent attitude to learning.

	Year 3 Pupil Vote
	Vincent for making people laugh and smile when they are sad.

	Year 4 Staff Vote
	Tino for settling into Year 4 so well. Rohan and David for their brilliant discussions and participation in PSHE.

	Year 4 Pupil Vote
	Henry for helping and being a good friend.

	Year 5 Staff Vote
	 Isabel P for lots of excellent, mature discussion in PSHE. Ethan C for his song in PSHE.

	Year 5 Pupil Vote
	Claudia for persevering even when she felt ill yesterday as well as helping her group in PSHE

	Year 6 Staff Vote
	Jermaine for good discussion of the text in guided reading and good concentration in Maths.

	Year 6 Pupil Vote
	Noah for being a good friend and making his friends feel included in games on the playground.


                                 Foundation                                                                                     Key Stage 1

                           Lower Key Stage 2                                                                    Upper Key Stage 2

  Dates for the Diary (New Dates added in red)
	Sunday 15th January 2017
	Deadline for on-line applications for Reception 2017 

	Wednesday 18th January 2017
	Year 5 Trip to Leeds City Museum

	Wednesday 18th January 2017
	PTA Annual General Meeting in school – 8pm – all welcome

	Wednesday 25th January 2017
	Year 5 Class Collective Worship – 9.15am – parents welcome

	Thursday 26th January 2017
	Year 5 Fire Safety Talk

	Monday 30th January 2017
	Storytelling Week in school – details to follow

	Tuesday 31st January 2017
	KS1 visit to Rainbow Factory

	Wednesday 1st February 2017
	KS2 visit to Rainbow Factory

	Friday 3rd February 2017
	PTA St Valentine’s Disco – Details to follow

	Tuesday 7th February 2017
	Last Girls Football session for half term

	Thursday 9th February 2017
	Last Boys Football session for half term

	Wednesday 8th February 2017
	Year 6 at Ralph Thoresby to see production of ‘Ghost’

	Wednesday 8th February 2017
	Year 4 Class Collective Worship – 9.15am – parents welcome

	Friday 10th February 2017
	School closes for half term

	Monday 20th February 2017
	School opens for Spring Term 2

	Tuesday 21st February 2017
	Girls Football session starts

	Thursday 23rd February 2017
	Boys Football session starts

	Wednesday 8th March 2017
	Year 3 Class Collective Worship – 9.15am – parents welcome

	Friday 17th March 2017
	Year 5 Rewind to Easter – South Parade Baptist Church

	Friday 31st March 2017
	School closes for Easter

	Wednesday 26th April 2017
	Year 2 Class Collective Worship – 9.15am – parents welcome

	Monday 15th May 2017
	Year 1 Class Collective Worship – 9.15am – parents welcome

	Wednesday 19th July 2017
	Reception Class Collective Worship – 9.15am – parents welcome

	Wednesday 26th July 2017
	TRAINING DAY


    There is still 1 training day to be confirmed[image: image1.png]



Prayer


Dear God,�Help us to have true hopes, and help us to hope in you.�Lord hear our prayer. 


Amen.








Well done to everyone there has been a great improvement of children arriving on time, seated ready to start lessons at 9.00 am.








���





Last week’s On Time Award goes to:       Reception, Years 2, 3, 5 and 6.











Adel Stairway Reward Booklets


Congratulations to the following children who have completed their Bronze booklets this week. Terrific effort


























PTA News!


The PTA Annual General Meeting will take place on Wednesday 18th Jan 8pm in school. The agenda includes: Choosing a new committee team/ school disco/ funding requests/ treasury report/AOB. The next PTA event will be the childrens' school disco (see diary dates) 
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